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To the Chairs of the Joint Committee on Semiconductors: 

I would like to outline my objections to SB4 and the siting of a chip plant supersite in 

Wilsonville – specifically the current Langdon Farms Golf Club location. 

I am not a NIMBY and understand the importance of locating a chip supersite in the 

area. However, the Langdon Farms Golf Club is not a feasible location for the 

following reasons: 

• I-5 access to that area is already a major choke point during most of the day, 

except between 10am and 2pm.  This window continues to narrow as more traffic 

uses I-5. 

 

• The Oregon DOT is actively considering tolling on the I-5 Boone Bridge 

because the congestion is so bad. 

 

 

• The direct access roads that currently go to Langdon Farms are two-lane 

roads (Miley Rd and Airport Rd NE) that would require a large infrastructure 

investment to accommodate the increased traffic.  

  

Committee members, I invite you to actually drive this I-5 section of Wilsonville and 

the roads that go to Langdon Farms during the workday commuting hours.   Then ask 

yourself: 

• Do you feel that additional hundreds of cars each day could be 

accommodated? 

• Is there a better site off I-5 that is not already congested that could be 

considered? 

 

I am asking you to please remove Wilsonville from the siting of a chip plant supersite. 

 

Thank you for your thoughtful consideration, 

Carol Pollard 

Wilsonville/Charbonneau resident 

 


